Minutes of March 4 09
                                                     Minutes of the Board Meeting

                                                                 March 4, 2009

                                        At JB’s restaurant, 904 Medical Arts, NE, Albq.

Present: Susan Dezavelle, Beth Frilling, Barbara Burkhardt, Rena Haynes, Marybeth Perez-Soto, Irena Callahan, Donald Simpson, Ulla Hudson, Randi Phillips. Also present: John & DJ Collins, Tuesday Goers, Sean Cunningham, Kathy Mueller, Maureen Baca. Absent: Betty Jorgensen, Harold Baskin, Marylou Winclecher, Colleen Rieder.

The meeting was opened at 6:30 pm  Sasha Wasko gave a brief art presentation. She will be displaying her products at the World Cup in April in Las Vegas.

       The Minutes of the February 4, 2009 Board Meeting were approved.

                                                              Standing Reports

Financial: Rena reported that NMDA is re-established as a non-Profit organization in the state of New Mexico. She is still working on filing Federal tax for the club.

       Rena asked what happened to the canopy (used for the judge’s stand) that was purchased in 2007. Marybeth stated that it got damaged at the show at Sandia Vista. 

        Balance Statement:             Ck acct.         $11,921.53
                                                    CD                     5,000.00 
                                          Balance 02/01/09     $16,921.53

                                          Operating Income      +7,051.18

                                           Operating Expenses   -6,921.52 
                                           Balance 03/01/09    $17,051.19               (full statement Attach # 1)         
Schooling Show Update and Evaluation Results: Susan and Irena are working on staging two schooling shows in the Santa Fe area, specifically at Luna Rosa (in Lamy). A July 12th show date is fairly firm while the 2nd show may replace the May 3rd show at Sandia Vista (Albq). Possible date: May 16th. This is a better option than having too many shows in June. The May date is not confirmed yet. Rena, Donald and Louanne Sargent (owner of Luna Rosa) are working out a “trade” of rent for the facilities in exchange for a Sponsorship at the rated shows. Because the rated shows are not “owned” by NMDA, the rental money goes to the rated show instead of to Luna Rosa. (Rena & Donald: is this a good way to state this? BB)

       Susan developed a “NMDA Schooling Show Evaluation Form” (attach # 2). She commented on the results from the Feb 8 schooling show at the Bernallilo Sheriff’s Posse Arena: From the feedback: the warm-up was very limited and unsuitable; and the footing was not desirable. On the plus side the customer service and office operation was good to excellent; judge’s conduct and knowledge excellent and overall friendliness of office and volunteers excellent; trailer parking excellent. (Survey results are attach # 3)

       Preliminary report on the March 1 show at Cherry Tree Farm was excellent in every category except warm-up was 2/3s excellent and 1/3 “good” or “adequate.”

       It was brought up to use “r” judges at some schooling shows. This is a possibility.

       Marybeth suggested we put show results on the web. She said the show manager should do this.

Recognized Show Report. Donald wants a good Membership Application to put in show packets. Barbara will take care of this. Donald stated that the entries for the March recognized show are slightly lighter than usual for this time of year. (Donald says entries are usually light for the March show). 

Membership. Marybeth questioned about the process of identifying and follow up of non-members at schooling shows. Barbara (manager of the March 1 show) reported that many of the “new” faces that Marybeth saw at the show were new members to NMDA, thanks to the January membership drive. All exhibitors were accounted for: 4 paid the non-member fee and were given a membership application to take home; the other 4 promised that their membership was “in the mail” – and indeed we have received most of them post show.

                                                             Old Business 

Planning for Year End Awards Ceremony. The committee is headed by Randi and a meeting is planned for next week.

By Laws Committee and Voting Process.  The By Laws Committee met March 2nd and a draft of changes/additions to the By Laws was drawn up. This will be refined before it is presented to the Board for review and input. There will be a General Membership meeting at least prior to August – to allow members to discuss (this is required by the present By Laws). After the Membership Meeting the Proposed Changes/Additions will be voted by the entire membership by mailed ballot.

                                                            New Business   
Family Membership Clarification. Susan presented on behalf of Betty (Membership Chairperson) to request clarification of how to handle the “Additional Family Members”.  Betty proposed that for those who used the form in the December Newsletter,  NMDA  pay the $8 “Supporting Member” fee to USDF for each Addition Member listed.  Discussion included the fact that the published By-Laws and Standing Rules state that the Family Membership category only receives one USDF membership.  Also stated was that the “new” dues (approved in the January 14th Board Meeting) and the new Membership form published in the February Newsletter states: “$17 per additional person.  Each paid member gets one vote and USDF Membership”. The Board voted unanimously that members will need to pay the $17 for each Additional Family Member  in order to get  the USDF Supporting Membership and NMDA will send the $8 to USDF for USDF benefits for those members.  Those Members who signed up for Family Members may be contacted to clarify this membership rule so they may choose what they wish to do.       
Business Membership was not discussed. It remains (as stated in the By Laws and Standing Rules) as:   (By Laws): “c. Business – business entities.”

       (Standing Rules): “c. Business – (nmda dues =) $45. (benefits are;) one (USDF) GMO membership (note USDF GM’s must have an individual’s name – not a business name);/one (nmda) vote/one newsletter.”  NMDA “Business Members” are presently the same as an NMDA “Individual Member”. This category is being address by the By-Laws committee. 
Life Members. The history of the “Life” Memberships was discussed by several present. In a nutshell: Southwestern Dressage Assn. (SDA) had a “Life Membership” category. SDA was founded in 1983. In the beginning it was $100 to become a Life member. In 2000 it was raised to $150. Every year over the 20 year existence of SDA 1 or 2 people would pay a “Life Membership” and SDA would pay their USDF dues from then on. When SDA was absorbed into the “new” club of New Mexico Dressage Assn. (NMDA) in 2003, 3 or 4 people had just paid for a Life membership.This is why they were continued by NMDA.

       New Mexico Dressage & Combined Training Assn (NMD&CTA), the other club that “merged” into NMDA, also had a policy for Life Memberships: They gave Life Memberships to past presidents.

       SDA no longer exists. NMD&CTA no longer exists (per the agreement of the “merger”). Continuing Life memberships was for the benefit of those SDA members who just paid for a Life Membership. NMDA is now in it’s 7th year, if you divide $150 by 7 years it comes to $21.50 a year. This no longer pays for their USDF dues and newsletter. (It costs $41 a year for each member’s USDF dues & newsletter.) 

       Motion: “NMDA Life Memberships will be discontinued December 1, 2009.”  Passed: 7-1

Planning for 2009 Educational Events. Ulla (Chairperson of the Educational Committee) proposed NMDA put on a “Ride-Re-ride” Clinic with “S” judge and clinician Shirley Rector (from AZ). In a Ride – Re-ride clinic the person rides a dressage test, is instructed by the judge/clinician, and then “re-rides” the same test. Each session takes about a ½ hour (30 minutes). Proposed was a two-day clinic with $50 per ride (which would net about $1600). Price depends on the judge’s fee and other factors. The clinic might be in August (recommend a covered arena because its monsoon season.) The scores from this clinic would not count toward Year End Awards. Motion made and passed to treat this event in the same manner as a schooling show event with NMDA supporting the event and NMDA members given a preferred rate and to have Ulla come back for final approval once the costs and fess are confirmed.
Possible “L” Program.  It was discussed at length about the feasibility of having an “L” program this year.. Maureen Baca stated from her experience that we would need a minimum lead time of 18 months. It was clarified that the program manager cannot be a Participant. The program manager must go through an approval process with USDF. Must get signed contracts from Teaching judges before approval by USDF. Need to consider if NMDA can afford the program. Need 9 or 10 Participants that have scores at Second L or higher of 60% or higher and can meet other pre-requisites. Suggestions included having NMDA hold a “Continuing Education Program” (part of the USDF “L” Program.) Or perhaps an “L” Program in 2011. Sean is interested is assisting with the program but not be the program manager.  Ulla, Marybeth and Sean Cunningham will look into the “L” Program further.

Trainer’s Directory on the web. Marybeth reminded us that Trainers listed on the web site need to be current members of NMDA. This is the Webmaster’s responsibility.

Updates to the Standing Rules: Barbara is working on updating the Standing Rules posted on the web. This involves going through the past Minutes to find the policies discussed and voted in, such as: Fees for Schooling Show judges and guidelines for the Handbook, and adding them to the Standing Rules. This is complicated by the fact that Secretaries’ Minutes were not kept by previous Secretaries. Rusty Cook did give Barbara e-mailed copies of minutes and Maureen Baca said she could send copies. 

NMDA Sponsorship to Recognized shows. This was tabled, however, Donald agreed to put up banners for the club at the shows (we would need 2 – one for each arena). These banners need to be purchased.

Tabled Items: Purchase banners for recognized shows.

       Buy Sponsorship to recognized shows.

       Newsletter frequency and cost.

Meeting adjourned at about 8:00pm

(A shortened version of these minutes will be published in the newsletter.)

